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Dear Readers

Are we in or are we out? We now know, but as I write we don’t, so

I will ignore it (as many will probably have done anyway!)

Summer seems to have arrived at last and the BBQ has been dusted

off. I hope you are making the most of it. The one thing you can be

sure of with weather in this country is it is bound to change, so enjoy

it when you can.

The Queen’s ninetieth birthday official celebrations were quite a spectacle last month.

When you see the trooping of the colour on horseguards parade, it is easy to speculate that

there is no other country in the world which can stage events as well. And when you see the

crowds, the thousands of people streaming down The Mall, it must be a huge tourist

attraction. People come from all over the world to be there and when interviewed, express

their excitement at just seeing the Queen, making their trip worthwhile. One wonders if

successive monarchies will ever have the same pull.

The other person who has my admiration is the Duke of Edinburgh, who is always there

in support. Wearing the full uniform and regalia of Colonel of the Grenadier Guards must

take some stamina for anyone, but on a hot day at the age of 95 to stand and take the salute

as they all march past, you have to take your hat off to him. (He couldn’t, could he? And

that bearskin is some hat!). They will be a hard act to follow, and in my book, certainly earn

their keep, respect and admiration.

Closer to home, things continue apace. The new housing development on the old Crystal

structure site is well underway and we will soon be referring to it as Lysander Close. While

breaking into song, I can’t help but thank them for not calling it Mustang Alley (Geddit?). 

The opening floodgates that are the relaxing of planning regulations may soon see

housing development all over the place. I am sure we will be under continuing pressure to

accept more development, whether we want it or not. We seem to have little or no control

over what happens in our own village these days.

You will notice this month we do not have an article on Public transport matters. Paddy

James has reluctantly decided to call a halt to her informative and detailed monthly articles.

Sadly her husband Jimmy passed away last month and she has decided at the moment to lay

her pen down. 

On behalf of everyone involved in The Cresset and indeed I know a lot of our readers,

I would like to thank her for her unfaltering contributions to your magazine every month. I

am sure we may hear from her again, but in the meantime our thoughts are with her. She

and Jimmy were great travellers and he will be greatly missed.

Last month’s letter from a dog owner highlighted how irresponsible some dog owners can be.

A letter this month rightly reminds us that it is not just the mess that dogs leave, but the serious

infections that can be transmitted from their waste and left in the ground. Keep up the good work

by being one of the responsible owners. Makes me think, it’s a pity cats can’t be trained.

The Cresset
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Lots of sports activity on the go at the moment, with Wimbledon for tennis, the Open

for golf and France for football, to mention a few. Events like these have a direct influence

on people young and old to get involved and closer to home there are lots of clubs and

organisations which offer the opportunity for everyone to get involved. Don’t miss out if

you want to make the most of the summer. 

Locally there are organisations offering such diverse activities as Archery, Football,

Cricket, Clay pigeon Shooting and field sports, Athletics, Swimming, Bowls, Fishing,

Rambling, Walking, Rock climbing, Cycling, Dancing, Carpet bowls and more. Don’t let

anybody say there’s nothing to do.

Have a good month and a great holiday if you are lucky enough to be going on one.

PW

(continued from page 1.)

There are lots of important conversations happening at the moment about the future of our
local health and care services. It is our job to make sure you are listened to when decisions
are made. We are there to ask questions on your behalf. Some of the conversations we’ve
been involved in recently include:

 Hinchingbrooke Hospital merger
 Care at Addenbrookes and the Rosie
 The future of older people’s health care and adult community services
 Children and Young people’s mental health
 Crisis mental health care
 NHS 111 and out of hours GP care
We have also published Thriving, our report into children and young people's

mental health.
We wrote Thriving to help make sure children and young people are listened to by local

commissioners and providers. They are using it to help redesign children and adolescents’
mental health services.
Talk to us.

We need know how health and care is working in Cambridgeshire for you and the people
who are important to you. We will listen to your experiences and share them with the people
who make decisions about local services, without identifying you.
We also provide an Information Service and can help you find out about:

 health and social care services near to you
 what to do if you have a concern or complaint
 organisations that can give you help or advice

We are always happy to talk to local groups and attend events, so please do invite us.
Contact us www.healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk or call 01480 420628.

Healthwatch Cambridgeshire follow us @HW_Cambs

Healthwatch Cambridgeshire is your
local health and care champion



3

Contents

Bottisham WI ................................................5

Services in Holy Trinity Bottisham 

in July........................................................8

RE:NEW Church Family .............................9

Parish Notes.......................................13 & 15

Bottisham & District 

Gardening Club......................................17

Cambridge, Past, 

Present & Future ..........................19 & 21

Bottisham Community Library 

Association.............................................23

A Walk Through History............................37

Cambridgeshire Fire & 

Rescue Service.......................................41

Thoughts of a Sports Nut .................43 & 45

Jolley Old World ...................................49-50

Bottisham Medical Practice 

Patients’ Group.......................................51

To the Editor................................................53

Bottisham & Burwell 

Photographic Club .................................55

Useful Information......................................64

COVER STORY - The Thiepval Memorial to the Missing of the Somme battlefields bears

the names of 72,194 officers and men of the United Kingdom and South African forces.

Over 90 percent of those commemorated on the Thiepval Memorial died in the 1916

Battles of the Somme between July and November 1916.

July 2016



4

The Royal British Legion Social Club

WHAT’S ON THIS MONTH AT 
THE LEGION SOCIAL CLUB

The Royal British Legion, Bottisham & District Branch,
31 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge CB25 9BA

Tel. 01223 812063 www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham

Line Dancing every Wednesday (except the first Wednesday in the month.)
Bingo every 1st and 3rd Sunday.

Member’s draw, Meat draw and Play you cards right every Friday
OPENING TIMES Mon-Thurs 5-11pm : Fri 5-12pm : Sat-11.45-12pm : Sun 12.-11pm

********

THE MAIN HALL WILL BE CLOSED 

BETWEEN UNTIL THE 18th JULY 

FOR A MAJOR PROJECT OF REFURBISHMENT 

AND REDECORATION
********

All our regular activities will continue and full club service

will continue in the lounge and Poppy Lounge
********

Wednesday 18th July 8.00pm

Branch meeting in the Poppy lounge
All members welcome

********

Saturday 6th August

Music from Retrio
Come and see the refurbished hall

********

Don't Forget The Regular Activities For You To Join In And Enjoy
Darts / Pool / Snooker / Billiards / Cribbage / Dominoes / Bar billiards

Also
Hall and Poppy Lounge room hire available for all your functions



Bottisham WI

A busy May meeting held at Queens Court with a most interesting speaker, Ruth Pym. She

has been involved for several years in the Charity Fine Cell Work which trains men and a

few women in prison to do high quality paid needlework in the long hours spent alone in

their cells. This fosters confidence, hope and self discipline and the aim is to enable them

to acquire new skills, to earn and possibly save money and to find the self belief to stop

offending. Teams of 6 trained needlewomen go into jails twice a month and run 2 classes

of 10 people - mainly long term prisoners and some serving life sentences.  They do mainly

canvas work and embroidery and choose their own designs from well known designers and

choose their own colour schemes. They also sometimes do commission work for the

National Trust. Completed items are sold (including on line) and the money provides

materials for further work. The majority of the prisoners have mental health problems and

whilst they initially sign up to earn some money they benefit by connecting with others in

a calm pleasant atmosphere, learn new skills and how to react with and help others and are

mindful of the present moment - you definitely need to concentrate when you are counting

stitches. No scissors are allowed nail clippers are used for cutting threads! Several

completed items were on show, stitching was excellent (front and back) and very colourful.

Mrs Pym was a good speaker with a calm reassuring manner using her own teaching skills

to good effect and making a difference as a volunteer.

Funds have been helped recently with a soup and pudding lunch at the Royal British

Legion and the cake stall on the Triangle in May which sold out quickly and raised £105.

Arrangements were made for the trips to Newmarket Stud and our summer outing to

Sandringham in August.

Some members attended the AGM of the County Organisation at Comberton and enjoyed

an entertaining and uplifting talk by the Reverend Richard Coles. He spoke about being part

of the 1980’s pop group the Communards, to being ordained as a Church of England priest

and having his own parish as well as appearing regularly on BBC television and radio.

We were unfortunate to narrowly miss qualifying for the darts final this year but are

continuing to practice on Monday evenings at the Royal British Legion.

Some members attended the group meeting of nearby Institutes, an annual event, and

were lucky to hear Eliza McClelland’s lively talk on “To Bead or not to Bead”. She is an

actress, married to an actor and from a family of actors and in her rest periods she taught

herself to do patchwork, decorative needlework and beading. She used off-cuts of material

discarded by various wardrobe departments for her first project - a magnificent red, gold

and pink patchwork bedspread and has been inspired by things around her such as stained

glass windows or the Peter Pan Sculpture for other work. A vivacious speaker.

Our next meeting is Tuesday 19th July with Jacqueline Scherer speaking on “Her African

Charity” at 7.30pm in the Lecture Room at Bottisham Village College.

Please do come as a visitor 
Sylvia Overton
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Have you thought of advertising your

business in The Cresset? 

Email the Editor for details:

BottishamCresset@gmail.com 

8

Copy deadline for next issue 

is 14 July. 

Please send material to the editor at

BottishamCresset@gmail.com

Services in Holy Trinity Bottisham in July

Sunday 3rd No service in Bottisham see below

Wednesday 6th 8pm Compline by Candlelight Led by Dr Sarah Maxwell

Sunday 10th 9.30am Benefice Communion Revd Sue Giles

11am Benefice All-Age Service in Lode

Sunday 17th 8am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) Revd Sue Giles

11am Morning Prayer

Sunday 24th No service in Bottisham

9.30am Benefice Communion in Quy 

11am Benefice All-Age Service in Swaffham Bulbeck

Sunday 31st ‘Benefice Churchathon’

A sequence of services during the day in the 5 churches of the Benefice, including

Bottisham. Details will be posted on the church notice boards. Benefice services are

services shared by the five churches in the Anglesey Group (Bottisham, Lode, Quy,

Swaffham Bulbeck and Swaffham Prior). On Sunday 3rd July our new curate, Dr Gina

Radford, will be ordained in Ely Cathedral at 10.30 am. The only services in the Benefice

on this Sunday will be an 8 am Communion in Swaffham Bulbeck and a 9.30 am Morning

Prayer in Quy.

Animal 
Care

From animal sitting to dog walking,

nearly all animals catered for including:

Dogs - large or small
Cats, Rabbits, Guinea Pigs etc
Horses looked after including

mucking out, feeding &
grooming etc

Many years experience
Weekend & hourly rates

Contact Meryl on:

07828 583845
me@merylblunk.com

Fully Insured Local Service
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There is so much I’d like to write about this month especially having just returned from a
week in the Jungle, Calais with two of my children; so many stories to tell, some of which
you may have heard at the village fete, and there are several really exciting things happening
at RENEW, but the main thing I need to highlight at this time is the return of our RENEW
Summer Holiday Club at Bottisham Primary School. The club will run from Monday 25th
July ’til Thursday 28th July, from 9.45-12.30. Details will be sent through Primary School
communication channels and through local churches. A contribution towards costs of £5 per
child (for the whole 4 days) or £10 per family where more than one child is taking part would
be appreciated. The club is open to children from Reception to Year 6 inclusive based on the
school year that is coming to an end. If your child / grandchild would like to take part, please
do get in touch with me or Peter & Ann Wells for registration details.

We have so much fun planned, lots of games, crafts, stories, music - it will be a great
week. Our theme is ‘the 4 points’ a series of symbols that help people young and old alike
to gain an understanding of and easily communicate the essence of the Good News of the
Christian faith (www.the4points.com)

It is important for me to make clear that this is a Holiday Bible Club so there will be
Christian content; however I can also give assurance that the message will be
communicated in a very gentle, age appropriate, sensitive and fun manner, and whilst
opportunity will be given to reflect on the themes and to respond in various ways, nothing
will be imposed on anybody.

We are excited for what God has in store for RENEW and have been blessed to regularly
welcome new folk into our church family, either as a result of our website 
(www.re-new.me.uk), these articles, or personal invitation. We would love you to join us. 

Please do get in touch with any questions or comments - we are here for you!     
Rev. Alan Brand

RENEW Church Services in July 2016.
We have activities for children and young people at all our morning services.
A crèche is available if required.  All are welcome.
3rd July 10.30am - RENEW The Bigger Picture. With Communion
(Bottisham Primary School)
10th July 10.30am RENEW Café style (at the School)
10th July 6.20pm Traditional service. (Lode Chapel)
17th July 10.30am RENEW The Bigger Picture (at the School)
24th July 10.30am RENEW The Bigger Picture (at the School)

Special All-age Holiday Club Commissioning Service
24th July 6.20 pm Traditional service.  (Lode Chapel)
31st July 10.30am RENEW The Bigger Picture (at the School)

All-age Holiday Club Celebration Service - all parents invited.
Followed by a shared lunch.

For more information about any of the activities of RE:NEW please contact:
Rev. Alan Brand on C.812558.  Email: alanbrand77@icloud.com
or Peter Wells on C.812388. Email: pandawells@cheerful.com

Or visit our website at  www.re-new.me.uk

RE:NEW Church Family
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SN Handyman Services
A friendly and reliable service for all 

your general home and garden maintenance. 

▶Painting & Decorating (interior/exterior) ▶Garden Maintenance ▶Tiling & Glass

Splashbacks ▶Gutters Cleared & Repaired ▶Power Washing Patios ▶Sealant

Replacement (bathroom/kitchen) ▶Curtain Poles & Blinds 

▶Flat Pack Furniture (assembly) ▶Shelf Fitting ▶Small Glazing 

▶Conservatory Cleaning ▶and more…!

Free estimates & advice given on all work

References available upon request.

P L E A S E  C A L L  

Steven Newton ▶07713 859712 ▶01223 813701
Bay Tree Cottage ▶74 High St ▶Swaffham Bulbeck
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Parish Notes

One of our Councillors Ros Hall has tendered her resignation after 5 years service. We
would like to thank her for all her hard work over this time particularly with her help with
the Environment Committee and Planning. She will be greatly missed but we wish her well.
This now leaves a vacancy on the Parish Council. If anyone is interested in becoming more
involved in the community they live in, please make contact with either myself or our Chair
Christine Bryant - numbers are listed in the Cresset or on the website. This is an exciting
and busy time for our village - with new housing developments, plans for a new cemetery
and the creation of a neighbourhood plan there is lots going on. 

East Cambs District Council is preparing a new Local Plan for the District. As part of
this, the Council sought suggested development sites for potential inclusion in the Local
Plan. This ‘call for sites’ has just been published. Suggestions are made by landowners,
developers and any other interested parties. Some sites in Bottisham have been suggested
and Parish Council will be meeting this month to discuss this in more detail and I will report
back on this next month. It is important to note that these sites are only suggested sites and
have not been discussed by the District Council or Parish Council in anyway. You will have
noticed the building work at the Crystal Structures site is well underway. Once the
development is complete, it will be known as Lysander Close in memory of the planes that
once flew from the site.

Last month we had our Annual Meeting where residents are welcomed to come and hear
what Parish Council have been up to and what its plans for the future are. We also had
several speakers including Mr Belzar - Primary School Head, our PCSO and the Chairman
of Neighbourhood Watch who were very interesting. It was a shame that not many residents
took the opportunity to come. Perhaps residents will be interested to meet our local MP
Lucy Frazer who is holding an open surgery at the Royal British Legion on Wednesday 3rd
August between 6-8pm. If you have any issues you would like to discuss with her please
feel free to come along.

Although we are using the same company for grass cutting we have been put with a
different branch this year. This has caused some problems, as the workmen are not used to
the village. Several areas were missed out last month and overall we were not happy with
the cut. Also that blowers were not used after the cut which is what we pay to be done. I
met with the manager and gave them a detailed map of the area showing what areas should
be cut. They have now re-done the areas that had either been missed or were not up to
standard. They also changed the blades on their mowers. The last cut seemed much better,
so hopefully the problems have been ironed out but please do let me know if you think an
area has been missed. We must also thank Reg Webb who kindly planted the bedding plants
opposite the church which look very nice. 

With regard to the proposed new cemetery off Lode Road we have now submitted a Tier
1 application to the Environment Agency. This means they can now inform us as to what
investigations they wish to have carried out on the site. 

The internal auditor has been and audited the Parish Council accounts. If anyone requires
a copy then please contact me. 

I have been in contact with the County Council asking if they can cut the cow parsley
back on the A1303 as the footpath is difficult to negotiate. They have cut the splays at the

(Parish Notes continued on page 15.)
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ANGLIA TREE CARE
LARGE ENOUGH TO COPE • SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE

80% of our work is via recommendations
tree surGerY & feLLinG • HedGe maintenance

stumP GrindinG • fuLLY QuaLified
fuLLY insured • 24/7 service
all work carried out to Bs 3998

free estimates Given within 7 days

tel. 01223 424454 • info@anGLiatreecare.co.uk

M E M B E R
Guild of master craftsmen
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(Parish Notes continued.)

entrances to the village back and I am hoping in these times of cutbacks they will do the
rest. Can I use this as a reminder to people to make sure that their own gardens/hedges/trees
are cut back and are not overhanging the footpath? I receive so many phone calls at this
time of the year regarding this. Thank you and enjoy the Summer!

Claire Fullwood - Parish Clerk clerk@bottishampc.co.uk 

PLANNING NOTES
16/00488/FUL Fairlea House, 58 High Street, Extension to existing domestic garage,

NEW APPLICATION
16/00492/FUL Bottisham Village College, Installation of 4 temporary classrooms within

the school grounds and associated works, NEW APPLICATION
16/00604/FUL, 9 Maple Close, Two storey rear and side extension to existing dwelling

NEW APPLICATION
16/00549/FUM, Eden View, High Street, 10 bed extension to the existing’ Eden View’

acquired brain injury unit, NEW APPLICATION
16/00564/FUL, Site rear of 7 Bell Road, New detached 2 storey dwelling with detached

double garage NEW APPLICATION
16/00416/FUL, Land rear of 8 Lode Road, Proposed detached three bed one and a half

storey dwelling NEW APPLICATION

‘Give me some music’
THE CANTILENA SINgERS

Saturday 9 July, 7.30pm

Church of St. Mary, HIgh Street, Swaffham Prior, CB25 0LD

An evening of unaccompanied choral music and Shakespeare vignettes in this
beautiful ancient church in Swaffham Prior, celebrating the 

400th anniversary of Shakespeare’s death, 
the Queen’s 90th birthday, and the 60th anniversary of gerald Finzi’s death.

Featuring works by Finzi, Vaughan Williams, Byrd, Dowland, and John Rutter.

Director Daniel Spreadbury
Vignettes by the Lanwades Hall Players

Refreshments available - Proceeds to the Church

Tickets £10 (free admission for under 18s) on the door or contact 
Caille Sugarman-Banazsak 01223 813918 or Steven Aronson 01223 812823

website: www.cantilenasingers.org
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N.C.S.
BRUSH ELECTRIC SWEEP

ALL CHIMNEYS SWEPT

l BIRDS NESTS REMOVED

l OIL&GAS BOILERS

l SOLID FUEL, STOVES FITTED

l SMOKE PRESSURE TESTING

l INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

l FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED

l BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL FITTED

l GUTTERS CLEANED & REPAIRED

l GENERAL PLUMBING WORK

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL 

07824 727277 or 01638 662760
EMAIL

NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK
WEBSITE

www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk 

*Send text or e-mail for 10% discount
Answers within an hour. • Waiting time approx. 1-2 weeks

VERY CLEAN • Public liability insurance
- Competitive rates -
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Our May speaker was Roger Hance, FRPS, on Nature through the Seasons. Roger has been a
member of photographic societies for many years and has achieved fellowships from the
Royal Photographic Society in four areas, the most recent in Natural History. He won the
Amateur Photographer of the Year in 1990. As you can imagine, his slides were outstanding.
We were treated to a journey, starting in January and working through the year, with slides
showing the wildlife and plants which make up our countryside: orchids, fungi, birds,
butterflies, moths, foxes, snakes - many (though by no means all) photographs taken from a
hide in his own back garden. After an hour he asked if we had had enough – no, we had not,
and he was able to continue for another twenty minutes.

We are now entering our summer season, which started with our annual outing on 15 June,
this year to RHS Wisley. Our local evening outing is a visit to Clare College Gardens on 26
July. And of course the main event this year is the 40th anniversary of the resurrection of the
gardening club in 1976. We will be holding a garden party for all those who have been
members during the last 40 years and hope to see as many old friends as possible. The event
will take place from 2 pm to 5 pm on Saturday 16 July at the McLaughlin’s house, 34 Lode
Road, Bottisham. There will be an afternoon tea with suitable celebratory fizz and a special
cake. Please do make the effort to join us for the afternoon. We will need to know numbers
for catering purposes, you can contact us via the ‘Contact Us’ form on the web pages, by email
(home@mclaughlin34.plus.com) or telephone (01223 811072). We look forward to seeing
you on the day.

We have a talk on Peckover House Gardens by Alison Napier on 23 August, 7.30 pm in the
Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion, and our summer season ends with our annual
Village Show on 3 September, with seven sections covering Fruit and Vegetables, Flowers,
Baking and Preserves, Crafts, Painting and Drawing, Photography and the Children’s section
– something for everyone so we hope the whole village will take part.

Tricia McLaughlin, Secretary www.bottishamgardeningclub.co.uk

Bottisham & District Gardening Club

BOTTISHAM & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB
An RHS Affiliated Society

ANNUAL VILLAGE SHOW 2016
This year’s annual Village Show will take place

at the Royal British Legion Social Club on

Saturday, 3 September 2016 from 2.00-4.00 pm
Categories include 

Fruit and Vegetables • Flowers • Baking & Preserves • Crafts • 
Painting and Drawing • Photography • and Children (four age groups)

Something for everyone -  give it a go!
www.bottishamgardeningclub.co.uk
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M&P
LANDSCAPE AND DESIGN

Patios, Block Paving, Fencing,
Turfing and all Gardening needs.

References available on request.

Local tradesman • Free estimates

PLEASE cALL

01223 811144
MOB 07837 358550
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Bat Walk at Wandlebury CB22 3AE Friday 1 July. 9pm start.
Take a gentle stroll with our team around our lovely Country Park and use a bat detector
to listen out for some of Cambridgeshire’s more common bat species at dusk. Bring a
torch. This is free event, donations appreciated towards the upkeep of the Park.  Advance
booking essential. 

Wildflowers for beginners at Wandlebury CB22 3AE 
Saturday 2 July. 1.00pm-4.00pm.

Starting with an indoor introduction to Wandlebury’s chalk grassland wildflowers followed
by a stroll around the park with our team to look for and identify flowers in situ. Aimed at
adults. No prior knowledge necessary. Advance booking essential. £8 (£6.00 members) 

Ghost Stories at the Leper Chapel CB5 8JJ Saturday 2 July: 8pm
Don’t miss out on a night of fright as the popular ‘Ghost Stories’ returns for one evening
only in the haunting atmosphere of the 12th century Leper Chapel – the oldest complete
surviving building in Cambridge. in situ’s Richard Spaul will be recounting chilling tales
by Elizabeth Bowen and Edith Wharton, combined with atmospheric jazz and Music
Hall songs. Book your place now - if you dare!
NB: Tickets £12 (£10 concessions), available in advance here: www.insitutheatre.co.uk
or call 01223 211451 and at the venue from 7.30pm.

Tilly the Travelling Tearoom at Wandlebury 
Sunday 3, 10, 17, and 24 July. 11.00am-5.00pm.

Tilly is a lovingly refurbished genuine 1960’s Mini Glen caravan, bringing tea to us in
vintage style. 
Find Tilly by the Tadlow Granary and enjoy drinks, delicious homemade cakes and Ice
Cream from the Saffron Ice Cream Company. Tilly will be with us most Sundays
throughout the summer.

Hinxton Watermill Open Day at Hinxton CB10 1RD Sunday 3 July: 2.30pm-5.30pm
Drop in and explore this impressive 17th century working watermill, built on a site
dating back to the Doomsday Book. Hinxton Mill, owned by CambridgePPF and run by
volunteer guides, is located in charming surroundings in the village of Hinxton on the
River Cam. Much of the machinery inside remains in good working order. 
Younger visitors can take part in the Where's Ratty contest.

in situ theatre production at Wandlebury CB22 3AE. 
Thursday 14 July - Saturday 16 July, 8pm

What might it mean to be a feral human, deprived of human contact, out in the wild or at its
edge, or confined and hidden at home? Or a foundling without roots, raised by strangers? 
in situ:, Cambridge’s environmental theatre company, aims not to provide answers in its
new performance un-named, but give the audience inspiration for their own thoughts.
Tickets: £12 (£10 concessions) and can be booked via www.insitutheatre.co.uk.

Cambridge, Past, Present & Future

(Parish Notes continued on page 21
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• Drains Unblocked Fast

• Toilets, Baths and Sinks

• Guttering and Downpipes

• Drain repairs and CCTV Surveys

• High Pressure Water Jetting

• Domestic and industrial

• All Work Guaranteed

POLITE, LOCAL BUSINESS EST. 25 YEARS
IS LOOKING TO BUY THE FOLLOWING:

• Furniture • Quality jewellery and Costume
jeweller • Collectables • China, glass, ceramics •

Old toys • Silver, silver plate, old copper & brass •
Militaria - uniforms, medals, weapons • Old tools •

Old garden ornaments • Anything considered

Polite & confidential service.  Good prices paid.
Please call: Steve Durrant 01638 507037 / 07740 591194

WANTED
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Bourn Post Mill Open Day Sunday 24 July: 2pm-4pm

Come and see inside one of the oldest mills in the country, set in beautiful scenery near
Bourn village. Volunteer guides will tell you the history of the mill and you may witness
the incredible sight of the mill being turned on its post. Teas will be available.
No need to book. Free to CambridgePPF members, non members £3 per adult,
£1 per child.

July Children’s Summer Holiday Activities at Wandlebury Country Park

This July we have a range of inspiring and exciting summer holiday activities for
children - including an unaccompanied session on Friday 29 July where our team will
look after your children for the day.

Watery Wonders Tuesday 26 July: 10am-12noon

Nets at the ready as you prepare to dip underwater to discover the rich and diverse range
of life in Wandlebury’s pond and you can get artistic afterwards taking part in water life
related craft activities.  Bring a drink and a snack and dress for being outside. 
Advance booking essential. £8 per child (members £6), adults free. For ages 5+ Children
must be accompanied throughout. 

Gruffalo Woods at Wandlebury CB22 3AE 

Tuesday 26 July: 2pm-4pm

Explore and investigate the woodland starting with stories, rhymes and songs. Find out
what really lives at Wandlebury and get creative.
Bring a drink and a snack and dress for being outside. 
Advance booking essential. £8 per child (members £6), adults free. For ages 3-6.
Children must be accompanied throughout. 

Fluttering Butterflies Wednesday 27 July: 2pm-4pm

Venture out into the park’s grasslands in search of the beautiful butterflies that flourish
there during the summer months. Learn to spot and recognise different species, and find
out how they function and live. Round off the afternoon with butterfly-related art and
craft activities.
Bring a drink and a snack and dress for being outside. 
Advance booking essential and children must be accompanied throughout. £8 per child
(members £6), adults free. For ages 6+ 

Wandlebury Woodland Adventures CB22 3AE

Friday 29 July: 10am-4pm - For unaccompanied children

Children can be left with our experienced team for the day. Find out how to look after
yourself in the great outdoors by learning the skills that count: turn off the television set
and join us for some fun in the woods! Get back-to-basics as you build dens, build fires
and toast marshmallows over it, learn tracking skills and make pea shooters or whistles.
Dress for being outside and bring a packed lunch. 
Advance booking essential. Children £40 (members £35). For ages 8 to 12. 

(Cambridge, Past, Present & Future continue)
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LOCAL COMMUNITY CHARITY 
IN NEED OF A TREASURER - 

CoUlD iT BE yoU?
The current treasurer at Bottisham's pre-school, Saplings, is having to step
down in July due to other commitments. We are looking for someone who is
willing to take over this voluntary role as part of our committee of trustees.
Some knowledge of bookkeeping would be useful, but is not essential. All

information will be given during handover, there is an accountant in support,
and other committee members to deal with invoices and admissions.

Attendance would be required at half termly committee meetings.
A small amount of your time could make a big difference to your community.

For more information call 01223 813266 or email
committee@saplingsbottisham.co.uk
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Copy deadline for next issue is 14 July.

Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com

Good News - we raised over £90 at our book stall on 14th May, a welcome contribution
to our funds on a cold spring day. Thanks to helpers, those who donated and those who
bought books.

Bad News - we have been told by the Cambridgeshire Library Service that there will be
a re-introduction of a reservation fee of £1 for adult borrowers from 13th June. This will
not affect children’s requests. We are sorry about this. It is a common charge in other
Libraries and will be used to maintain the service.

To counteract this we will be giving a voucher for one free reservation to all our
Community Library Association members when they join.

Other news - Please come and borrow from our stock of good books especially the many
large print up to date books we have on the shelves.

Kate Evans will be attending our AGM on Tuesday 12th July at 7.00pm in the
Library to speak on the Future of Bottisham Village College. Please come

Sylvia Overton 

Bottisham Community Library Association
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ALAN R. cOOPER 
BSc(Hons)Pod. M.Ch.S

Podiatrist/Chiropodist• Newmarket
(Est. RC Cooper SR Ch.1934)

Routine Chiropody & Home Visits
Ingrown Toenails by Local Analgesia 

& Footwarts by Cryosurgery (freezing)
Briomechanical Assessment + Orthosis

Instruments sterilised by Autoclave

TELEPHONE 01638 662840
4 Market St., Newmarket cB8 8EE

Copy deadline 
for the next issue 

is 14 July. 

Please send material 
to the editor at 

BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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Electrician
J.W.Electrical

Competitive Prices
Free Estimates
Fast Friendly

Service
Part P Approved for
Building Regulations

07804 896861
01223 574262

OvenPad
Cleaning Services

I will professionally & efficiently

clean ovens, ranges, Agas, 

ceramic hobs, extractors,

microwaves and BBQs.

It’s a dirty job, why

not give me a call?

Contact Paddy Kelly on

Tel: 01638 742703

Mob: 07752 631343

Email: info@ovenpad.com

Website: www.ovenpad.com
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carpentry Services

TONY MARTIN

Over 30 years experience

Any carpentry jobs
undertaken — BiG or small

Call Tony 
for a free estimate

Tel: 01223 812786

(Bottisham)

Mobile: 07767475987
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Design & Origination • Website Design & Maintenance • Email Marketing • Digital Publishing 
• Logo Creation • Cartoons & Illustrations • Theatrical, Product Photography & Retouching •
Business Stationery • Promotional Flyers & Posters • Newsletters & Magazines • Programs &
Catalogues • Books & Brochures • Calendars • Reports • Signage, Displays & Banners •
Personal & Wedding Stationery • Mac Training

Successful entrepreneurs are
givers and not takers of
positive energy. ANONYMOUS
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Join the Eighth in the East Community Archaeologist as
he leads a walk through the historic airfield at Bottisham,
home to the 361st Fighter Group of the 8th USAAF
during World War Two.

If you’re interested in landscape history, airfield
archaeology, or just fancy the chance to have a walk in
the unique landscape of this World War Two airfield, then
this walk is for you.

The walk will begin at Bottisham Airfield Museum, where
refreshments can be taken following the walk.

Exit the A14 at Junction 35 signposted for Bottisham and
Stow cum Quy. Follow the A1303 towards Bottisham and
Newmarket for 2 miles. Parking will be signposted from
this point.

Distance: 3.5 Miles Terrain: Easy    Cost: Free

What to bring: Outdoor shoes and clothing appropriate to
the weather.

www.8theast.org
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1st Bottisham Scout Group
Hiring Service

Bottisham Scout Headquarters is available for hire for 
children’s parties, dance lessons, meetings, keep-fit, 

jumble sales, drama, music practice sessions etc.

For hall hire contact Adam Paul 
adampaul@btopenworld.com • 01223 813531 • MOB 07841 930065

We also have a trailer and a trailer tent available for hire.
For equipment hire contact Peter Terry: 812684 

PREMIER INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT SERVICES LTD

INDEPENDENT INVESTMENT ADVISERS Authorised &

Regulated by the Financial Conducts Authority

Specialist in Isa’s & Isa Transfer’s 

Investment Planning & Portfolio Management

To arrange a free consultation ring 01223-882422 or email

pims@globalnet.co.uk or visit www.pims-uk.com
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WE are starting to see the first glimpses of summer and the hot weather - long may it
continue. 

Cambridgeshire Fire and Rescue Service hopes you have all been staying fire safe with
your latest outdoor activities, but just in case, here are our firefighters’ top tips:
• When out camping or using a tent, never use candles inside or nearby and always

discourage smoking nearby. Never cook inside a tent. 
• If cooking outdoors, keep barbeques on level ground and use them well away from fences,

sheds and foliage. Never pour accelerant on them . 
If you have a bonfire, build it well away from buildings, tents or other flammable objects
and make sure it is properly extinguished before you leave it. 

• When out in the countryside, extinguish cigarettes properly and dispose of them
responsibly - never drop a lit cigarette in a field or wooded area. 

• Don’t forget to stay safe around our county’s waterways and, if you see someone in
trouble in water, call 999 immediately with clear details of your location.

For the latest news, incidents and safety advice, or to contact us, please log on to
www.cambsfire.gov.uk or call 01480 444500. Sign up to email alerts and find us on Twitter,
Instagram, YouTube and Facebook.

July Bulletin

A SUDOKU FOR YOU TO TRY

Every Sudoku has
a unique solution
that can be
reached logically.
Enter numbers into
the blank spaces
so that each row,
column and 3x3
box contains the
numbers 1 to 9.
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It’s uncanny, in the monthly writing game, how often an interesting story breaks
immediately after the latest manuscript is submitted to the editor.  In May, it was the
postponed last game of the season between Manchester United and Bournemouth,
dramatically called off when a ‘practice’ explosive device was found in the toilets as the
stadium was reaching capacity.  Credit where it’s due: nearly 60,000 people were evacuated
from Old Trafford peacefully and efficiently - a valuable exercise in itself, I should think.
But the statement issued in the aftermath was, at once, alarming and hilarious!  

Alarming because the device had lain undiscovered for five days; alarming also because
it begs the question - why in heaven’s name does a fake bomb need to look so realistic that
it is indistinguishable from the real thing (wouldn’t a cardboard box with ‘fake bomb’
written on it suffice)?  And hilarious because the official statement said that it was
accidentally left behind after a “training exercise involving explosive search dogs”.  Sounds
like a dangerous (and messy!) business, doesn’t it?!

Then in the same month, Manchester United managed to embarrass themselves yet again
over the shameful sacking of Louis van Gaal, as they not only allowed the forthcoming
appointment of José Mourinho to be leaked to the press before LVG had even been told, but
they did the dirty on the Dutchman exactly one hour after winning the FA Cup!  ‘Man U’,
once a great club who stood for everything that was decent and sporting in the game, has been
here before of course - only two years ago with the departure of David Moyes - so it seems
they have either learned nothing from their follies, or simply don’t give a stuff about anybody.  

Whatever one thinks of his odd personality and somewhat cautious playing style, Van
Gaal has enjoyed a quarter of a century of successful management at top club and
international level, winning trophies in four different countries, and he might have expected
a little more respect from the Old Trafford hierarchy.  No need to wonder any more why
they’re called the Red Devils, eh!

And - as a footnote to this unedifying sideshow - how sad is it to think that, nowadays,
finishing in 4th place in the Premier League is more important than winning the FA Cup?!

Back to stadium safety, which has been very much on people’s minds recently, with the
Hillsborough inquest jury returning a verdict of unlawful killing and (surprisingly?) placing
the entire burden of blame for the tragedy on the incompetent and negligent policing.  It’s
a sobering thought that, although this is a decisive moment in the story of the tragedy, there
will be no peace for the victims’ families for the foreseeable future now that prosecutions
will inevitably follow…

With the Bottisham boys away supporting England in the Euros, let us hope that the safety
of spectators is of paramount importance to the French authorities, following not only recent
terrorist activity, but also in the light of the sickening scenes in Marseilles before and after
the match with Russia.  England will, of course, have completed the Group Stage of the
Championship by the time you read this and, despite a lukewarm series of home friendlies,
pre-tournament, our endless optimism affords us hope - even expectation - that we will be
returning for the latter stages during July!  Naturally, that optimism was tempered somewhat
by England gifting Russia a 92nd minute equaliser in their opening game but, as always, we

Thoughts of a Sports Nut

(Sports Nut continued on page 45.)
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12 High Street Bottisham Cambridge CB25 9DA
Tel: 01223 811281 PO Tel: 01223 812863 

Shop opening: 5.30am-8pm 7 days
Post Office: 9am-5.30pm Sat 9am-12.30pm

Your All-in-One Shop
Groceries, chilled & frozen food, delicatessen, confectionery, off-licence,

haberdashery, household, healthcare, stationery and greeting cards. 
Free local delivery of grocery orders 

TV licence, Top-ups, elec/gas keys/tokens, money transfer, phone cards, congestion charges.
Newsagency with home delivery to Bottisham, Lode, Longmeadow, Quy, 
Six Mile Bottom and Swaffham Bulbeck. Dry Cleaning & Floral Service

FREE TO USE ATM MACHINE
Vehicle Licences • Personal Banking • Foreign Exchange 

Phone Cards & Mobile Top-Ups • On-line Lottery.
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hope that the manager really does know best despite effecting some odd selections and
substitutions versus Russia.  Let’s face it, if he gets it wrong again (I’m thinking here about
our ‘wasted’ 13,000 mile round trip to Brazil in 2014!) he’s history!

Let me offer a moment of perspective for poor old Andy Murray who must be sick of the
sight of Novak Djokovic after losing to him yet again in the final of the French Open in
June, his 24th defeat in 34 meetings.  Djokovic is a formidable opponent:  he became the
first man since Rod Laver in the 1960s to hold all four Grand Slam titles simultaneously,
reaffirming his World No. 1 status and establishing himself among the all-time greats of
tennis. And he conducts his interviews in 5 different languages - what a guy!  And on the
subject of ‘greats’...
RIP Muhammad Ali “The Greatest” 1942-2016

What can one say about Muhammad Ali that hasn’t already been said?  Like many of
you, I suppose, I was brought up with the sound of Ali ringing in my ears.  I remember my
first fascination with sport was ignited by Ali’s (then Cassius Clay of course) fights in the
early 1960s; sitting with my Dad in a dark dining room, leaning over an old wooden radio
set listening to crackly commentaries on the Light Programme.  Little did we realise that
we were witnessing the emergence of an icon, not just of boxing, not just of sport, but of
all humanity.  This man was far from perfect, but no sportsman will ever touch as many
souls across the globe as Ali.  “I shook up the world!  I shook up the world!” he exclaimed
after despatching Sonny Liston to become World Champion in 1964.  He sure did!

TTFN - Gerry Daish

(Sports Nut continued.)

IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING TO SELL OR WANT TO BUY OR EVEN TO SWAP, THEN
THIS PAGE IS YOURS TO USE. Send details of Item, price and landline Phone Number
to Bottishamcresset@gmail.com Max. 5 Items. Entries by 12th of the month for next
months issue.

DESCRIPTION PRICE TEL

Description Price Tel.
Single divan bed, metal headboard £25 811015
Piano, good condition , few marks Free 811212
Copilot Taxi child seat and Blackburn cycle rack to mount it to. £25 811627
Child's scooter in pink. £5 811627

Sales, Wants and Swaps

Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 July. 

Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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Chiropody 
In your own home 

 
Save £5 

   off your  irst treatment  
   

 
Call   07905 267114  for an appointment 

 
Daniel Harris  BSc Hons MChS 

Fully quali ied and Registered with Health Care Professions Council 
 
 

when you present this advert.

Self catering cottage also available
at Swaffham Prior.
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Put ‘Quality of Life’ first!
By the time you read this article, that is assuming you read JOW, the country will have

decided whether its destiny is safe left in the ‘corridors’ of the EU or to once again venture
out into the big wide world as a fully independent sovereign nation. We all had rationales
I’m sure, which determined the way we voted and that is of course what real democracy is
all about. Whatever the consensus of the nation let’s pray that it will offer the next
generation and those that follow the best opportunities to maximise their potential in the
world and to be proud of their individualism as virtuous Britons.

Whilst I’m grateful and encouraged by the support occasionally given to JOW I cannot
personally condone dogs using the ‘Playing Fields’ for a number of reasons but none more so
than the danger to health contained in even the smallest traces of excrement. As has been
mentioned in JOW previously, the playing fields at the eastern end of the College site have
been used conscientiously by the people of this village over many decades and I for one would
encourage the village to safeguard this historical privilege by continuing to act responsibly.

Now, how many of you I wonder have noticed the following headlines in the local press
recently! “Rapid growth needed to keep City in global race”. “Build 1000 extra homes a
year”. We need to build affordable homes”. “Disaster if housing forces businesses out of
city”. “Backlash over City Deal plan”. There are so called ‘property experts’ urging
evermore ‘housing expansion’ in the city and its environs and demanding that developers
be ‘let off the leash’, even suggesting that new build sites equating to the size of Ely are
needed if the Cambridge area is to ensure continued expansion and economic growth. And
then we also hear of purported ‘transport experts’ putting forward the ‘City Deal’ proposals
to ‘reduce’ traffic congestion - congestion most likely self-inflicted by years of mediocre
local government that seemingly can’t think beyond its immediate term of tenure.

What is missing to my mind in both cases is the infrequently referred to aspiration
known as ‘quality of life’ which, in my opinion, far outweighs this constant scream to build,
build, build - with the latest ‘solution’ to the congestion problems, shaped by Cambridge’s
ever ‘profit hungry’ developers, to close roads, remove trees, add more cycle ways, move
bus stops and to charge local firms for employee parking. Small businesses in particular
single out the romance with cycle lanes as impairing traffic flow in and around the city and
that collectively these measures have done nothing other than to jeopardise the ability of
small businesses to survive and to make the problems of people getting from here to there
far more acute. Aren’t these new ideas then yet more examples of self-inflicted mayhem?
Cambridge has decisively carved out its global niche and thus cemented its place in the
world with its expertise in the fields of education, research, medicine and high tech. Dare I
therefore suggest that Cambridge does not need growth or expansion in order to retain its
internationally celebrated status. 

And staying on the topic of development; East Cambs DC is now working on a new
Local Plan for the District to 2030, and has recently called for sites to be put forward as
possible locations for development. Details of the sites are in the public domain and if you

Jolley Old World

(Jolley old World continued on page 50.)
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are interested can be found on the East Cambs DC website. Unsurprisingly there are new
speculative suggestions for development in Bottisham mostly coming from Cambridge
Colleges and from the farming community. But whether these proposals get adopted or not
is now with the District Council. If the rules are applied fairly, and in accordance with the
set criteria, Bottisham should not be as badly affected as some villages in the district. 

Talking recently to one of the planning officers they hinted that one of their frustrations
was the ongoing objection to housing development in rural villages and in some places the
hostility toward the reclassification of Green Belt. I suggested that the resistance from
residents within established communities is because current planning policy is seemingly
allowing the rural character of their villages to be systematically destroyed. Probably the
majority of people living in such villages moved there to be part of a rural setting rather
than be assimilated into a small ‘dormitory’ town with inadequate infrastructure and
unsustainable new development. Unfortunately for villages such as Bottisham, within the
proximity of Cambridge and close to major road networks, this is a real danger and planners
wonder why there is opposition. I don’t believe anyone is suggesting new housing of the
right mix is not required but if there is such a high demand and a proven need to build so
many new houses then why not think ‘smarter’ and look to build new towns rather than
wreck quintessentially rural agricultural communities.

If what is proposed for Cambridge ever takes hold the city and it surrounds will suffer
decades of cranes littering the skyline, construction traffic noise and pollution and yes -
even more traffic congestion chaos. You only have to look at the developments at
Cambridge Station, Madingley Road and Huntingdon Road to get a foretaste of what could
be in store. Surely, anybody who suggests that new housing developments will see people
forgo their cars in favour of their bikes is, quite frankly, living on planet ‘daffy’. Is it
reasonable therefore to conclude that the Cambridge area is being deliberately engineered
to become the stage for egocentric corporations and a speculative investment playground
for the super-rich where the ‘Quality of Life’ of the indigenous population and its
surrounding villages doesn’t mean a jot...

“I really must get rid of that vacuum cleaner under the stairs. 

It’s just gathering dust!” - Tim Vine

(Jolley old World continued.)

GERMAN
LANGUAGE
cOAcHING

Native German Speaker
Qualified Teacher

Coaching to GCSE level

Karin Hulme 812669

GCSE Maths Tutor

Ben Horwood MA

22 Woodditton Rd
Newmarket

01638 662079
07753 264135
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Did you know
...that a car service exists for elderly patients and the chronically sick who have no other

means of transport to get them to and from the surgery for their appointment? This
service has been in existence for many years and is run by volunteers from the
community. It covers the villages in the surgery’s catchment area. If you think you may
be eligible for this service and have a genuine need for help to get to the surgery, please
speak with a receptionist when you book your appointment or mention it to your doctor
who will be able to advise you.

Why self-care is good for patients: Our local NHS is already overdrawn by several million
pounds so all we can do in the way of self care for minor health matters will save
resources for care for major health issues.  More cost effective use of stretched NHS
resources allows money to be spent where it is most needed and to improve health
outcomes.  Increased personal responsibility for healthcare helps improve people’s
health and wellbeing and to better manage long term conditions if they develop. This will
help to ensure the future of the NHS.

Despite initial self-treatment, there are still 57 million GP consultations a year for

minor ailments at a total cost to the NHS of £2 billion. Research shows that people
often abandon self care earlier than they need to, typically seeking the advice of a doctor
within a period of 4-7 days. The main reasons for this are:
•Lack of confidence in understanding the normal progress of symptoms (e.g. a cold can
last up to 14 days)

•The perceived severity and duration of symptoms
•Reassurance that nothing more serious is wrong
•A prescription to ‘cure’ the illness, even though the same medicine may be available
over-the-counter

The good news is that self care CAN help us manage many problems. For information on
common conditions, visit the NHS Choices or Patient UK websites. If you are not sure
about your symptoms, or if you need more advice or are unsure what is the right thing
to do ask your pharmacist for advice or call the surgery to speak to a doctor or make an
appointment to discuss your problem further.

Walks for Health: The next walks with our accredited walk leader Steve Gilson start at
11.00 am from the surgery car park on 8th and 20th July, 5th and 24th August, 7th and

23rd September. Do please think of joining Steve on these walks, which are not too
strenuous. Anglesey Abbey walks continue on Thursdays at 10am from the reception area.

Next Meeting: Patients’ Group will meet next on 28th July 2016 6.30pm at the surgery.
Come along to learn more about your Patients’ Group.

Bottisham Patients’ Group 

Bottisham Medical Practice Patients’ Group

Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 July. 

Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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Copy deadline for next issue is 14 July.

Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com
**NB new email contact**

D.K.TILL & SON IN LAW
COAL AND SOLID FUEL MERCHANTS

Family run business for 40 years
Coal, Logs, Charcoal, Gas, Compost

TEL: David Till; 01223 232947 - Kevin Crisp; 07523044521 
Email: dktill@hotmail.co.uk
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Dear Editor,
I could not agree more with “Antony of Lode Road” concerning the speed of traffic on

Lode Road around the Bottisham Village College.  
However, I would take issue with him concerning his last paragraph concerning the

exercising of his dog on the BVC site. I thought the reason dogs were not allowed on the
playing fields was a health issue; to stop the spread of Toxacara canis, a roundworm that
can cause blindness in children. Both issues, slower traffic and no dogs on the playing field
are for the safety of the children who go to school there and it is the responsibility of all of
us to keep the children safe.

Martin Ibbitt

Dear Bottisham Residents, 
I am pleased to have met many constituents and councillors and been able to visit many

of the villages in the constituency over the past year since I was elected in May 2015. Last
year in the summer recess I was very lucky to have the opportunity to hold open meetings
in approximately half of the villages in the constituency through the parish councils. It was
a great way of hearing about what issues people cared about locally.

This summer I plan to hold open meetings once again and I look forward to meeting
many more of you and hearing about what matters to you. I will be visiting Bottisham on

Wednesday 3rd August and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion

from 6-8pm. I hope you will come along to discuss any concerns or matters you may have
with me, or just to say hello.

Lucy Frazer QC MP, Member of Parliament for South East Cambridgeshire

To the Editor

Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 July. 

Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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JEFFREY D. WICK
PAINTER / DECORATOR

INTERIOR / EXTERIOR

30 YEARS EXPERIENCE

FREE ESTIMATES

OAP Discount

Reliable & Professional service

Phone: 01223 813762

Mobile: 07788 165676

11 Heath Road

Swaffham Bulbeck

Cambridge

CB25 0LS
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Bottisham & Burwell Photographic Club was formed in 1973 with a few founder members

active in the club, one club member will be 90 this year.

The programme for our 43rd year, which commences on Tuesday 6 September 2016, has

been finalised and is available on our website - www.bottburpc.org which also shows a gallery

of members’ photographs including the winning entries from competitions for the year.

Tuesday 6 September 2016 ‘WELCOME BACK’ First meeting of the 2016/2017 year will

be held on Tuesday 6 September 2016, when members are asked to bring photographs

(3 prints or 3 digital images) which have been taken over the summer break. Members’

winning prints & digital images (PDI’s) from last year will also be on display.

Tuesday 13 September 2016 (apologises, date was omitted from previous issue) ‘THE

WAY I SEE IT’ Digital presentation by Gerry Coles ARPS DPAGB EFIAP BPE5 who

will explain techniques used to create his pictures. His prints will also be displayed

during the break.

Tuesday 27 September 2016 ‘IF IT MOVES SHOOT IT’ with a camera of course! Digital

presentation by John Bulpitt, Cambridge Camera Club.

Tuesday 11 October 2016 ‘GHOSTS IN THE WILDERNESS’ Talk by Tony Worobiec

FRPS on his prints and style. He is on tour from the Southern Counties Photographic

Federation. Sponsored by Fotospeed. 

If you are finding that you now have more time or are relatively new to photography and

would like to develop your skills further, why not consider joining us on our ‘Welcome

Back Evening’? 

The club has a friendly atmosphere and new members are very welcome. Personal help

and advice regarding all aspects of photography is available from existing members, whose

experience ranges over many years and many types of camera. If attending the ‘Welcome

Back’ evening, you may if wished, bring three of your own pictures (any size) that you have

taken during the summer. 

The club meets at Lode Chapel CB25 9EW from 7:30-9:30pm. Guests are always

welcome to any meeting at our venue. Fee of £3.00 including refreshments, refunded

on joining.

If attending please be considerate when parking your vehicle in respect of the local

residents, especially remembering the need of access for emergency vehicles. 

Annual subscriptions: Adult: £40, Joint Membership: £67, Student: £21, refreshments 50p. 

For further details contact: Mrs Daphne Hanson DPAGB APAGB

T: 01638 741106     Website: www.bottburpc.org

Bottisham & Burwell Photographic Club

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 July.
Please send material to the editor at

BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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PAINTING AND

DECORATING

PROPERTY

AND GARDEN

MAINTENANCE

CALL STEVE

on
01223 812434

or
Mobile 07445 459957

REFLEXOLOGY
f o r  H e a l t h  a n d  v i t a l i t y

reflexology has been 
an effective treatment for:

migraine • Back Pain • infertility • arthritis 

• sleep disorders • Hormonal disorders (including

Pmt) • sports injuries • digestive disorders •

relaxation • stress related conditions

(exams,work,home,life) • Little people in nappies!

(Babyflex) • men and women, young and old.

Jennie A Fatibene MAR MBFVEA

tel: 01223 811045 

**Gift vouchers available**
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HARRISONS OF BURWELL LTD
(Previously N. E. & S. Harrison)

WOULD YOU LIKE YOUR CARPETS 
OR UPHOLSTERY CLEANED?

HAYDEN IS LOCAL TO THE AREA,
OFFERING FREE QUOTATIONS 
AND ADVICE.

HAYDEN
THE CLEANING SPECIALIST

MErryWooD
8 LODE RD., BOTTISHAM CB25 9DJ
01223 813766 OR 07919 561665
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BOTTISHAM cOMMUNITY

LIBRARY ASSOcIATION

liBrAry oPENiNG HoUrS

Monday Closed

Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm

Wednesday 10-11.30am

Thursday 3-5pm

Friday 6-8pm

Saturday 10am-12noon

Working in Partnership with the
County Library Service.

Bottisham Parish Council

CHAIR
CHRISTINE BRYANT 127 High Street 811767
PARISH COUNCILLORS
SARAH BROWN 19 Beechwood Avenue 813203
HILDA BUCHANAN 55 Beechwood Avenue 811689
MARIA DICKSON 5 Jenyns Close 812499
NICK JERMAN 28 Tunbridge Lane 813044
JULIA LATIF 22 Beechwood Avenue 07584 352332
ROMAN MACZKIEWICZ 12 Peacock Drive 811561
STEVEN O’DELL 23 Downing Close 812230
JON OGBORN 3 Woodward Drive 07486 372780
TONY JOLLEY     141 High Street             812911

COUNTY COUNCILLOR
MATHEW SHUTER The Old Maltings, 01638 508729

High St, Brinkley
PARISH CLERK
CLAIRE FULLWOOD 26 Peacock Drive 07914 219732
EAST CAMB DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
ALAN SHARP 11 High St, Stetchworth,  01638 507485
DAVID CHAPLIN Tunbridge Hall, 60 Tunbridge Lane    
MP FOR CAMBS SOUTH EAST
LUCY FRAZER House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA 

lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk 
www.lucyfrazer.org.uk

Claire Jackman BDS & Associates offer
NHS, Denplan & Private treatment 

With special interests in Implantology & Orthodontics

Monday 09.00-17.00
Tuesday 09.00-19.00
Wednesday 09.00-17.00
Thursday 09.00-19.00
Friday 09.00-17.00
Saturday 09.00-15.00

New Denplan & Private Patients Welcome
New NHS patients welcome from Friends & Family referrals for a limited time only 

Bottisham Dental
Tunbridge Lane, Bottisham CB25 9DU

01223 811844
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Useful Information

Bottisham Website: ..................................................................................WWW.BOTTISHAMPC.CO.UK
Holy Trinity Church: Revd Sue Giles...............................................................................................812726
Roman Catholic Priest: Monsignor Eugène Harkness. Parish of St Philip Howard ............01223 211235
RE:NEW/Lode Chapel: Rev. Alan Brand..............................................................................01223 812558
Bottisham Surgery: ..............................................................................................................................................................

Enquiries and Appointments ...........................................................................................................810030
Out of Hours only – Urgentcare Cambridge .........................................................................................111

Bottisham Library: ............................................................................................................................812354
Library hours: Monday Closed; Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm; Wednesday 10-11.30am

Thursday 3-5pm; Friday 6-8pm; Saturday 10am-12noon
Cambridgeshire Police HQ: ...................................................................................................01480 456111
Cambridgeshire Police: ................(NON-URGENT MATTERS) ring 101 - In EMERGENCIES ring 999

Police community support officer Ian Hawkins PCSO 7274 at Ely Police Station ..Contact through 101 
1st Bottisham Rainbows/1st Bottisham Brownies: Kay Pearce......................................................811055
Bottisham Bowling Club: Keith Gibson, Secretary ..........................................................................811049
Bottisham Boys Football Club: Jim Tideswell .................................................................................812591
Bottisham Carpet Bowls Club: Nora Watson ..................................................................................812121
Bottisham Community Primary School: Headteacher Paul Belzar.................................................811235
Bottisham Cricket Club: Graham Barker/Charles Fletcher...............................................812087 / 811039
Bottisham Football: John Turner/Tim Sale ....................................................07841592203 / 07743862836
Bottisham Local Charities Trustees: Clerk - Coral Hatley..............................................................811457
Bottisham Pharmacy: ........................................................................................................................812321
Bottisham Pool Association: Manager - Jason Rye...........................................................................811121
Bottisham Royal British Legion Club: Secretary - Suzy Woolley ..................................................812063

Branch Chairman: Dave Frost .......................................... www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham
Bottisham Scout Group: Group Contact: Linda Jones .....................................................................813040
Bottisham Sports Association: Graham Barker ................................................................................812087
Bottisham Village College, School:...................................................................................................811250

Evening Classes, Clubs and Youth Club Information.....................................................................811372
Bottisham W.I.: Secretary - Jenn White • mrandjw@btinternet.com ...............................................811600 
Cambridgeshire County Councillor: Mathew Shuter...........................................................01638 508729
East Cambridgeshire District Offices: ..................................................................................01353 665555
East Cambridgeshire District Councillors: Alan Sharp, 11 High St, Stetchworth  ......................01638 507485

David Chaplin, Tunbridge Hall, 60 Tunbridge Lane
Girlguiding Bottisham District: Cambs East County office • www.cambseastguides.org.uk ........01223 813917
Parish Council Chairman: Christine Bryant ....................................................................................811767
Parish Council Clerk: Claire Fullwood .................................................................................07914 219732
Queen’s Court Day Centre: ..............................................................................................................811905
MP for Cambs South East Constituency: 

Lucy Frazer, House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA...............................................................................
E. lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk W. www.lucyfrazer.org.uk

Cambridgeshire Trading Standards Helpdesk: ...................................................................0845 3030666
Saplings Playgroup Playhut:.............................................................................................................813226
Milton Road Tip: Apr to Sept - Weekdays 9.00am-8.00pm: Weekends 9.00am-6.00pm.................860674

Oct to Mar - 9.00am-4.00pm

CRESSET Editor: .............................................................................................email: BottishamCresset@gmail.com
Treasurer, Advertising rates and payment: Rhona Walker, 94 High Street, Bottisham...........................811402
Distribution: Ian & Helen Cole ................................................................................................................................812573
Design/Artwork: ONG (Old Newton Graphics) • www.codge.com ..................................................01449 675548

The Cresset: While every effort is made to ensure accuracy we cannot accept liability for any mistakes
or misprints.The views of, or any opinions expressed, are not those of the EDITOR. The Editor cannot
accept any responsibility for statements made in advertisements.






